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March 6, 2018

Atlanta Regional Commission

Community Development Assistance Program

229 Peachtree St NE, STE 100

Atlanta, Georgia 30303
Re:  Community Development Assistance 2018 application

To Whom It May Concern:

The City of Powder Springs is committed to conducting a study of the Powder Springs Road and Austell Powder Springs Road corridors to determine the appropriate transportation recommendations for both motorists and pedestrians; to identify alternate land uses and rezoning as necessary along with design guidelines (since both are entrances into the city); and drive the development of vacant parcels and redevelopment of underutilized parcels.  Given the City’s core strategies to develop and promote a safe city, to attract and retain business and to create destinations, the City desires to accept the invitation of the Atlanta Regional Commission to submit an application for community development assistance to develop concepts and recommendations to enhance accessibility and promote redevelopment within these corridors.  

The City finds that a corridor study of Powder Springs Road and Austell Powder Springs Road would result in recommendations for transportation and pedestrian improvements, design standards, and recommended land uses for job creation.  The City therefore supports and is committed to the development of a study of these corridors in order to identify projects related to transportation improvements as well as programs and policies related to real estate development, housing, land use regulations, public open space, creative placemaking, maintenance, economic development and transportation demand management.
The City understands that a match of local funds, up to 20% of total project cost, may be required.  This match is based on factors that include, but are not limited to, the final scope of the project as agreed upon by the City and ARC as well as the resources committed to the project by both parties.  While the City acknowledges that a local match may be required, until the specific dollar amount is determined based upon the scope of the project, the Mayor and Council will condition its financial commitment on the availability of local funds.  
Thank you for your consideration of the City’s application.

Sincerely,

Albert Thurman, Mayor

Patrick Bordelon, Council Member

Doris Dawkins, Council Member

Patricia Wisdom, Council Member

Henry Lust, Council Member

Thelma C. Farmer, Council Member


C:  
Pam Conner, City Manager



Kelly Axt, City Clerk



Tina Garver, Community Development Director



Stephanie Aylworth, Economic Development Director

